
Dobson Woman's Club 

October 14, 1993 

The October's Meeting of Dobson's Woman's Club was held in 
Community Building, wwith 36 members and guest present. 

President Rachel Ernest called the meeting to order, Mary 
Margaret Hothem, Club Chaplain gave devotional. 

Lorene's Bakery service dinner. 

Committee of Month: Chairperson: Annie Laura McMillian, 
others members: · Lois Hodges, Pauline Tolley, Ann Patterson 
and Sheila Core. Seasonal Halloween Decorations spiced-up 
the building , with candy cups for each person. Everyone 
enjoyed these. 

Before our program Chantel Combs, Ambassador from SCC requested 
we support the November 2, Bonds on our voting day. 

Dr. Gilbert Huffman, our Guest speaker, showed some very 
interesting and educational slides on his work in Africa. 
Gilbert's commentaries with the slides, did not encourage any 
great desire for the Africian culture and the woman's place 
in that culture. The dedication and zeal of workers like 
Gilbert are very admirable. 

Business: 
Treasurer's report Hilda Rosendahl Balance $4,536.36. 
Committees: 
Finance 
Historian 
Publicity 
Membership: 
Scholarship 

No Report 
No Report 
No report­
No Report-

No Report 

except meeting notices are always mailed. 
but someone has been working!! 

More New members were welcomed: Maxine Dockery, Pam Clement, 
Jackie Snow and Helen Walker 

Camellia reported the draperies are being made, others helping 
are Francis Martin, Mrs. Russell 

Rachel states the year books are almost finished. 

Door Prize won by Mickie 

No further business , we adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted 
Nannie L. Kidd 
Recording Secretary 
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Dobson Woman's Club 

Minutes of November 11, 1993 

The Dobson Woman's Club monthly meeting of November 11, 1993 
was held in Community Building with 37 members and guest present. 
We considered this a very good number. 

Chaplain, Mary t-1arget Hothern gave a devotional "reminding us 
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to give thanks". We enjoyed a dinner of turkey, with dressing and 
gravy, cranberry salad, green beans, rolls, and pecan pie for dessert. 

The Hostess Committee, chairperson Michelle Dalton, acknowledged 
Glenna Lanier, Carolyn Corner, Lynne Yokeley, Louise Fowler and Kat Austin. 

The Program was given by Bill Goettel of EMS. We each learned new things 
about the operation and work of this organization. Some services takes 
weeks of training, many medical precedures may be preformed in ambulances 
He also discussed the difference functions of the EMS and Rescue Squad. 

Business: 
Treasurer report given by Hilda Rosendahl, Balance $5,304.64 

Minutes of October meeting were read and approved. 

Committee: 
Finance All calanders delivered to members for distribution. 

Historian­
Publicity­
Membership­
Scholarship 

Lois Hodges- no 
Vonda always get 
Frances Martin­
Ruth Freeman-

report 
meeting notices mailed 
No report 
No report other than we keep 2 students 
going each year. 

All 
The 

members greatly appreciates the work of the drapery committee. 
drapes are lovely and add much in decore for our building. 

The persons planning storage and display for the china and other 
precious items are still thinking, and more discussion will be forth­
corning. 

The new members wer~ presented for membership, Marion Boone, Lynne Ring, 
and Mrs Goettel. -r / v ';t-

Door prizes were given by the committee, decorations from the tables 
were used, The tables and building were very pretty for Thankgivings. 

A singing of Thanksgivings and other favorites adjourned our meeting. 

respectfully Submitted 

Nannie L. Kidd 
Recording Secretary 
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Dobson Woman's Club 

December 9, 1993 

A wonderful dinner, good cheer, lovely music. 

We were very pleased to have so many guest for the 

annual Christmas-December meeting. 

of our larger attendance. 

Nannie L. Kidd 
Recording Secretary 

1993 was one 

December Meeting is always our Christmas Dinner with husbands 

as guest. Juanita Gillespie sang some carols for us. 

Committee: Chair- Lana Brendle 
Frances Martin, Camilla Cook, Lib Bolich 
Ligia Sawyers, Pam Clement 
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Dobson Woman's Club 

January 13, 1994 

January 1994's meeting was called to order by President Rachel 
Ernest, there were members and guest present. 

Chaplain Mary Marget Hothem's devotional was in remmemberance 
of Viola Alberty. Viola was a member of the club for many 
years, we shall miss her. 

Lorene's Catering served a delicious meal and coconut cake for 
dessert. Tables were decorated with very cute "snowmen" we have 
seen much snow this season. 

Committee of month: Chair Jessie Stewart 
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Minnie Hyler, Ruth Freeman, Minnie Ruth 
Gentry, lilo Comer and Maxine Dockery 

Jessie introduced our program guest, Miomi Holt, an Estee 
beauty consutlant with Spainhours Store in Elkin. 
Pam Clement modeled for Miomi, the results were lovely. 
The door prizes were cosmetic kits, first winner- -Michele 
second winner ~ia S~s. 

Business: 

Committees: 

IllY I'/ lA -i~./.t~ lld. 

Finance- Sheila Core , wasn't present 
Historian ·Lois Hodges wasn't present 
Publicity Vonda card were sent 
Membership Annie Laura no report 
nominating -Francis Martin no report 
Scholarship Ruth Freeman no report 
Heat Fund Camilla Cook Bake Sale 
Berry Festival no report 

Lauder 

Dalton 

A motion was made by Nannie L. Kidd to have our second "bakeless" 
bake sale for Heart Fund, 2nd by Connie Snow, vote carried. 

Annie Laura and Nannie L. Kidd ask the club to help pay for new chairs 
motion made, second: Camellia Cook, club voted to give 
$200.00 on purchase of new chairs. 
Motion made by Mary Marget to give $100.00 to Food Pantry, 2nd 
vote carried. Rachel ask for help in completing letter to Northwest Dev. 

We ajourned after singing "My Grandfather's Clock" 

Respectfully Submited 

Nannie L. Kidd 
Recording Secretary 

Committee. 



Dobson Woman's Club 

February 1994 

the day dawned with cold rain, light freezing, with snow and 

ice predicted. All mixtures of these fell during the day. 

Meeting was cancelled early in the norning. 
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DOBSON'S WOMAN CLUB 

MARCH 10, 1994 

The regular monthly meeting of Dobson Woman's Club was March 10, 1994 
President Rachel Earnest presided and opened the meeting. In absence 
of Mary Marget Hothem Rachel gave a Devotional Reading and Blessed 
our food. 

Again LOrine's Catering served a wonderful meal. The Committee of 
Month: Chaired byNancy McCann included Myrtle Moore, Margaret Smith 
Jackie Snow and Renee Wiles , the table decorations and flowers 
were lovely. 

Pam Clement won the door prize, a Mum's Center piece. 

Tr~asurer Reports given by Hilda Rosendahl, balance $5,542.97 

Minutes of January meeting were read by recording secretary and 
approved. The February Meeting was "snowed - out " 

The after dinner program, slides of" Russia and comments given 
by Frances Martin. We should never forget how previliged and we are. 
blessed our America , Surry County and especially our own small 
community life is. 

Committee Reports: 
Finance 
History: 
Publicity 
Membership 
Scholarship 
Heart Fund 
Berry Festival 

Money in for calenders 
none 
all members notified 
none 
none 
Camellia , if you missed giving -Not too late 

Camellia and Frances gave update on the Curio Cabinet for storing 
items belonging to Woman's Club. 

Nomminating: 
and approved by club: 
President-
Vice President 
Recording Secretary 
Coressponding Seer. 
Treasurer 
Chaplain 

a complete slate of officers were presented 

Connie Snow 
Michelle Dalton 

Ligia Sawyers 
Tonya Cook 
Kimberly Chappell 
Ann Lankford 

The club voted to expand the Easter Program for special children 
to include all the classes. Camellia, Annie Laura , Connie & Frances. 

t z.'jf,i-f ::Jw· 
The Club voted to give the usual $50.00 to Project Graduation. 
We were happy to have 37 members and guest for this meeting. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Nannie L. Kidd 
Recording Secretary 



DOBSON WOMAN'S CLUB 

APRIL 14, 1994 

Our April meeting was a beautiful evening, with 35 members 
present. President Rachel Earnest called the meeting to order. 
Mary Margaret Hothem, Chaplain read poem and club read our 
"collect" for devotional time. Dinner was served. 

Committee Chairperson, Becky Motsinger, Sonja Russell, Viola 
Alberty, Vonda Corner, Helen Walker and Lynn Ring. 
Several of these were absent. 

Our Program centered aroung growing herbs, their smell and 
use in cooking. Karen Harris, of Foothills Nursery, White Plains 
brought many herbs to the meeting. 

Business: Minutes of March meeting read and approved. Treasurer 
report, Hilda Rosendahl, net balance $4,996.54. Profit on 
Calenders $1,591.90 the best ever, "special thanks to Sheila 
Core. 

Committees: Berry Festival- July 22,23, 1994 
Historian: Lois was absent 
Publicity- Vonda always faithful 
Membership Annie Laura- no report 
Nominating Frances- officers announced in March 
Heart Fund Camellia- $340.00 
Scholarship Ruth reported both our children will 

graduate with honors. 
Music Nancy- no report 
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The cabinet for displaying our china and silver is completed, much 
work for Camellia and Frances. Rachel is having the silver appraised 
and insured. 

Requests: The Community Council ask for help in repairs and 
rnaintance for building. Motion made Michelle Dalton, 2nd: Connie 
Snow, Club voted to give $500.00. Matching the Lions Club. 
Dobson Element. School ask for money for books again this year, 
motion made Mary Margaret, 2nd: camellia, Club voted to give $100.00 

Ruth Freeman read letter from Gene Everette for Girls and Boys State 
students, Emily Bledsoe, Neil Bre nole, Robert Hunter, Cory Wilkins 
club voted . to give $50.00 motion made Vonda, 2nd.Frances 

Frances Martin ask for money to Swin team, motion made: Lelia Comer 
2nd: Becky voted to give $100.00 

Thanks Received: Cards from many of the "Special Children" for 
their Easter progran-party-and "Sun Glasses" 

Rea received letter of thanks from Bonnie Cook, sse for our Christmas 
Gifts to f~ster children. 
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April 14, 1994 page two 

Door Prize won by Ann Lankford, the meeting adj9urned. 

The executive committee had a brief meeting after adjournment. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Nannie L. Kidd 
Recording Secretary 

·-
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DOBSON'S WOMAN CLUB 

MAY 1 2, 1 994 

The Annual May Dinner was held May 12, 1994 at Community Building, 
where did the year go?? 
We met with 43 members and guest present, a very good dinner was 
served by Lorene's Catering. Strawberry Shortcake, yummy. 

The committee of month were the 1993 officers, 
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Rachel Earnest, President, Connie Snow Vice-President, Hilda Rosendahl 
Treasurer, Mary Marget Hothem, Chaplain, Ree Edwards, Correspon. Seer. 
Nannie L. Kidd, Recording Secretary. 

Mary Margaret decorated each table with a "Sun-Hat" with lovely ribbons 
and flowers. "Multi-Colors of Spring" was the theme and each place 
setting had colorful napkins and a miniture sun-hat. 

After dinner the 1994-95 Officers were installed by Annie Laura McMillian 
President- Connie Snow- was given a tomato for flavor and growth of club 
V-Pres. Micky Dalton-a carrot for long growth 
Red. Seer. Ligia Sawyers- Celery for inter flavor and true recording. 
Cor. Seer Tonya Cooke -An onion for spicy aroma for our correspondents. 
Treasurer Kimberly Chappell- a lettuce for plenty of "green" 
Chaplain- Ann Lankford- a cauliflower- white for purity. 

a pepper for flavor 

The President's award went was given for two members, Sheila Core and 
Camilla Cook. Woman of year was Camilla Cook, she also won door 
prize. The outgoing officers gave President Rachel Earnest a woven 
"gizzard" basket. 
Business: 

A short business meeting of officers, motion made by Nannie L. Kidd 
we give $100.00 to "Academic Banquet" for Central Surry H s, 2nd 
by Connie Snow, motion passed. Motion made by Ree Edwards we give 
$50.00 to "Special Olympics" 2nd by Hilda Rosendahl, motion passed. 

There being no further business, we said goodby until September. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Nannie L. Kidd, 
Recording Secretary 

(special information) The company we purchased our piano from has been 
sold, the warranty was transferred to Piano and Organ Distributors, on 
Hwy-I-40 at Sandy Ridge Exit. phone 1-800-682-2232. 
The piano was tuned recently by, Roger J. Nelson,P.O. Box 95, Danbury,NC 
phone 910-593-3778 charged $45.00 



300 

~I 
; 

_ ) 


	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p01_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p02_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p03_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p04_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p05_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p06_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p07_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p08_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p09_lib
	Dob_DWC_s1_b1_f11_i0015_p10_lib

